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MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO: CIP Committee, Mayor Kooiker, City Council 
  
FROM: Dale Tech PE/LS, City Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Pavement Condition Index (PCI), Street Rehabilitation 
 
DATE: April 20, 2012 
 
 
 All streets in the City of Rapid City are evaluated every two years 
 utilizing a national standard called the PCI. Streets are given an 
 index ranging from 0 to 100, with 100 being the best and 0 being the 
 worst. The last evaluation was performed in the fall of 2011. The 
 PCI is used to determine the method of treatment for streets such 
 as street rehabilitation or complete reconstruction. 
 
 Street rehabilitation consists of various treatments to extend the life 
 of streets that are in good condition. Treatments consist of chip 
 seals, overlays and micro surfacing. Street rehabilitation costs 10% 
 of the cost of complete reconstruction. 
 

City utilities, water and sewer, often drive the reconstruction of 
streets.  Typically one half the total costs for the reconstruction of a 
street will be spent on utilities.  For instance, if the street funding 
portion of a project is 2 million dollars an additional 2 million will be 
spent on utilities. 

 
As part of the 2012 budget, the Consumer Price Index (CPI) was 
taken to provide funding for community needs.  A portion of the CPI 
was directed to be used for street maintenance.  It is anticipated that 
most of the CPI for street maintenance will be used for 
improvements the numerous railroad crossings that are in poor 
condition. 


